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 RESPECT        RESPONSIBILITY       HONESTY 

 

From the Principal 

Acknowledgement of Country 

 
On behalf of the staff and students of Marong Primary School,  we would like to acknowledge the 

Dja Dja Wurrung as the Traditional Custodians of the land that we are on and pay our respects 

to their Elders past and present.  We are grateful to learn, play, and grow, surrounded by 

the plants, animals & waterways that the Djaara people have watched over and cared for, over 

thousands of years. 

Dear Parents and Guardians, 
 

Glasses for Kids (Foundation to grade 3 students) (repeat notice) 

The Department of Education is providing funding to State Schools’ Relief (SSR) which is a 

charitable non-government organisation, to manage and deliver the Glasses for Kids pro-

gram which provides initial vision screening for Foundation – Year 3 students. If required, 

comprehensive eye testing and glasses will be provided to participating students at no cost 

Glasses for Kids will visit our school in week 2 of term 4. Online permission forms are availa-

ble via Sentral and from the school office. Forms must be completed by Friday 12th Septem-

ber. 

 

 

 

      September  October 

10th School Review Day 1—Parent 

Forum from 3pm 

  

12th School Review Day 2   

12th Glasses for Kids Permission 

Notes Due 

  

15th School Review Day 3   

15th Divisional Athletics (selected 

students) 

  

19th Term 3 Ends   

    

https://www.marongps.vic.edu.au/ 



 

 

School Review. 

Schools undertake a school review every 4 years to inform the directions of the school’s 4-

year School Strategic Plan (SSP). 

There are 2 components of school review: 

1. the pre-review self-evaluation (PRSE) where schools review their data and other evi-

dence to form a collective view of current practice and areas for improvement. 

a review facilitated by an independent school reviewer with a panel comprising the princi-

pal, school council president, SEIL, and challenge partners. The panel considers the PRSE 

and undertakes additional fieldwork activities such as classroom observations, focus groups 

and interviews. The review concludes with a report proposing draft goals, targets and key 

improvement strategies for the school’s next SSP. 

Over the remaining weeks of term 3 our school will be involved in the second component of 

the process and parents are invited to attend a parent forum on Wednesday 10th Septem-

ber at 3pm to help inform the school’s strategic plan. 

 

Fathers’ Day.  

It was lovely to see so many fathers drop in this morning for a donut and a cuppa for our 

‘donuts for dads’ morning. A big thank you also to our dedicated parents’ club for operating 

our Father’s Day stall earlier this week. I am sure our dads will all be delighted when they 

receive their little gifts on Sunday. 

 

The Parent / Caregiver / Guardian Opinion Survey – (repeat notice) 

Our school is conducting the annual Parent / Caregiver / Guardian Opinion Survey offered 

by the Department of Education and is seeking your feedback. The survey is optional, but 

we encourage and appreciate your participation. Your opinions are important to us and will 

allow our students to have the best possible outcomes. The survey will be open online until 

the Friday 19th September 2025. The survey will be conducted online, only takes 20 minutes 

to complete, and can be accessed at any convenient time on desktop computers, laptops, 

tablets or smartphones.  

Please find the survey link and access pin via the Sentral parent app. If the survey link does 

not directly open in your app, you may have to copy the link into an internet browser for it to 

open. 

 

Go Marong! 

Good luck to the Marong football and netball teams competing in tomorrow's grand finals. 

We wish you all the very best. 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

OUTDOOR SPACE - Student Matrix 
Lunch and Recess, OUTDOOR ACTIVITIES, WHOLE SCHOOL WALK 

 

 

 

School Wide Positive Behaviours (SWPB) - Student Matrix 

At Assembly, we focused on the Yard/Outdoor Space Student Matrix (see below) 

and classrooms have been exploring the matrix to unpack the expected behav-

iours. This matrix is a great dinner table conversation starter to encourage posi-

tive behaviours at school and at home and the impact that positive behaviours 

has on our community. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

On the last day of term, our school will be celebrating footy colours 

day. Yay! This is a fun day where everyone can wear the colours of 

their favourite sporting team. It’s not just about footy -you can come 

dressed in the colours of any sporting club you support, in case you 

don’t like footy. 

By hosting footy colours day, we are also raising some money to help 

families who need a place to stay while their child is having cancer 

treatment. This means families can be together and battle cancer as 

a team. 

The junior school council (JSC) will be running some exiting and fun 

movement – based activities for everyone to join in. these include: 

goal kicking competition 

longest kick 

handball target challenge  

dribble relay  

agility obstacle course  

marking contest 

There will also be a Teachers vs. Grade 6 footy match at the end of 

the day, which is sure to be lots of fun! May the best team win!   

By Audrey   4/5F  



 

 

Grade Prep & 1 
In Sounds-Write, the Preps have been introduced to 

the spelling <th> for /th/. They practised building 

and reading words such as thin, thud, thank, theft, 

tenth, thing, thump, and thresh. The Grade 

1s continued their work in Unit 14, exploring the /

u/ sound with the spellings <u, ou, o>. Both groups 

have engaged in a variety of activities to strength-

en their word-building skills. 

In Writing, we began looking at information re-

ports. Students explored the different features of 

this text type, including a tilie, information and 

facts, and pictures or diagrams. They have started 

learning facts about cats which we will use as the 

basis for our first information reports. 

In Maths, we’ve started our unit on Data and Statis-

tics. The students have been learning how to use 

tally marks to collect data and began experiment-

ing with graphing information in fun and hands-on 

ways. 

It’s been a fantastic week of learning and we are 

excited to keep building on these skills next week! 
 

 

 

 



 

 

Grade 2/3 
This week in Literacy, students 

continued developing their fluen-

cy skills through daily practice us-

ing a range of scripts. Some of the 

texts included Solar Force Fire, 

The Foiled Robbery, Pet Rescue, 

Creepy Cat Club, and The Hare 

and the Tortoise. Students enjoyed 

reading character parts with ex-

pression, speaking clearly, main-

taining a steady pace, projecting their voices, and building confidence 

as performers. 

  

Students also listened to a teacher read-aloud of Off We Go Around 

Australia by Roland Harvey, reading up to “All the Way to WA” 

(stopping after Marble Bar). Along the way, students explored new vo-

cabulary such as creaky and bored, and had fun interpreting the 

book’s detailed and humorous illustrations. 

  

In Maths, students used the part-whole bar model to solve word prob-

lems involving finding the whole when given two or more parts. They 

also practised the CUBES strategy to solve addition word problems. 

Key vocabulary included: Addition: putting two or more numbers to-

gether to find how many there are altogether. Part: a fraction or miss-

ing piece of a whole. Whole: a complete number that is not divided in-

to parts. 

  

As part of our integrated topic, students compared rivers around the 

world, with a particular focus on the Nile River. They explored the 

unique animals that live in and around 

this famous waterway and discussed the 

importance of rivers in different environ-

ments. 

 

Have a fantastic weekend! The 2/3 Team 



 

 

Grade 2/3 continued…. 
BILLABONG RANCH SCHOOL CAMP 

Our upcoming camp at Billabong Ranch promises to be an ex-

citing and memorable experience for our Grade 2 students. 

Over the two days, students will take part in hands-on activi-

ties such as horse grooming, farm walks, bouldering, and en-

joying a campfire together. Camp is a wonderful opportunity 

for students to build independence, strengthen friendships, 

and develop new skills in a fun and supportive environment. 

We are really looking forward to sharing this adventure with 

them! 

  

Please find an overview of the camp information below. 

Who: Grade 2 students 

What: Grade 2 camp 

Where: Billabong Ranch 

When: Thursday 23rd and Friday 24th of October 

Cost: $250 per student ($40 deposit) via the OKR app 



 

 

Prep/1 Maddern 

Noah A - Noah has had a fantastic week at school! He has been putting in a great 

effort with his learning and is a very kind and supportive friend to others. I am so 

proud of the hard work he is doing. Keep it up, Noah!  

 

Prep/1 Cook & Jess 

Varli D – Varls has had a fantastic week consistently demonstrating our school 

values. She has shown resilience of a morning and is always respectful and hon-

est towards her friends and teachers. Varls is such a kind member of our class 

and a wonderful leader. Well done Varli, keep up the SUPER efforts!  

 

Prep/1 Riordan  

Harvey C  - For demonstrating 'Honesty' in his learning this week. It has been 

great to see Harvey engaged and putting in his best self you all classroom activti-

ties. He is trying his best and producing some amazing work. Keep up the won-

derful learning,  Harvey.  

 

Prep/1 Williams  

Noah H - Noah has had an amazing week! He has been putting in a lot of effort 

during writing time and showing kindness and care towards his classmates. It's 

been wonderful to see Noah step up as a leader and take pride in everything he 

does. Keep up the fantastic work, Noah.   

 

2/3 Westcott 

Advik A - Advik has shown respect when playing with others by using kind 

words and including his classmates. He has also been volunteering answers in 

class, especially in Maths. 

What a fantastic week, Advik – well done! 



 

 

2/3 Thorn & Gallagher  

Max C - Max has had a great week. He has shown great focus in all 

classroom activities, especially readers theatre. Keep up the great work 

Max! 

 

2/3 Lamb  
Benny T - Benny has had a great week! He’s returned from his holidays with a fan-

tastic attitude and is putting in his personal best in all areas of his learning. Benny 

is staying focused, making positive choices, and really showing what we can do! 

Great job, Benny! Keep it up!! 

  

4/5 Johnstone 

Heidi C - Congratulations Heidi! She has had a good week, working hard and do-

ing an excellent job on her persuasive writing. She has also gone well over 200 

nights of home reading. Awesome effort, Heidi! 

 

4/5 Burton  

Rheef S - Rheef has shown amazing kindness and leadership this week. He has 

gone out of his way to make our new student feel welcome and settle in. I am so 

proud of your efforts, Rheef. Thank you for being such a wonderful role model 

and classmate.   

 

4/5 Fry  

Alby T - Alby has gone from strength to strength this week. He did a great job of 

his poster about Japan and wrote a creative persuasive about why Temu is dodgy. 

Great effort, Alby!     

 

6 O’Donoghue  

Ada B - Well done this week to Ada for her fantastic focus and effort! She has 

shown amazing determination in Sounds Write lessons and when practicing mul-

tiplication in maths. She has given her best to every lesson and its great to see 

her confidence growing. Keep up the great work and positive attitude Ada!!   



 

 



 

 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 


